
News From Tijuana. 

Greetings in Jesus Name. 

I am happy to share what we have been able to do this month. First, I am happy because this month my 

beloved wife celebrated one more year of life. 

"Her husband's heart is trusting in her, 

And she will not lack earnings. " Proverbs 31:11 

Many times due to my work and my occupations, my time is limited, but she is the one who encourages 

and supports me in many essential tasks for the ministry, one of them is to send a greeting message or a 

call on behalf of both to the members, even visit any of them if necessary. 

I know  I can be trust in the vocation that God is giving 

to her to serve at the ministry. 

Also For me  has been a hard time, in my job the labor 

demand has grown, I am finishing the last semester of 

my master's degree and I have a thesis on the doorstep, 

besides that the COVID has put us a test to subsist in 

the ministry. 

Sometimes I feel that I can no longer, that I am 

exhausted, without strength and encouragement, but 

God infuses in me new breaths and desires to serve, so 

we continue here. 

Things are going to change, and we are preparing to 

soon be able to open our temples, I have started to buy 

some necessary things that our government will be 

asking for when we open, but we have also tried to be 

in contact with those that we have been able to reach 

since before this pandemic. 

However I thank God for Diana, as I mentioned before she is the one who helps me to be able to serve in 

the community, I thank God by  families have become friends in these times and we can share the 

gospel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I have also started to make home visits for Bible studies, families 

that do not have internet or older people who cannot use 

technology, and this has turned out well, now I have a Bible study 

on Mondays at the home of Irene member of the congregation, 

we have started the catechism with 5 adults 6 children. 

Diana helps me with the catechism 

with the children, and our plan is 

to be able to attend to them and 

also be able to share something 

with them, a sweet, an ice cream 

or any detail that encourages and 

cheers them.  

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Kids at Cathechism class by Diana. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



I have also started with a Bible study of the psalms on Tuesdays at 6:30 PM by ZOOM for members of 

the congregation. This to be praying and striving to continue on the path of faith.

  

Our desire is to be able to continue serving, and we hope in the coming weeks to be able to have small 

prayer groups in houses that invite or allow us, and those who are still afraid to go out, we want to make 

efforts through digital media. 

I pray for your prayers, I know the work is dangerous now, we still live under COVID, but we trust God to 

take care of us as we continue in the proclamation of the kingdom and his saving word. 

 

Yours in Christ 

Job Jimenez. 

 


